South Alabama Asset Building Coalition 

Leadership Team Meeting Team Report

February 3, 2012

In attendance:  Patsy L. Herron – United Way of Southwest Alabama; Sandra Dunnaway – Lifelines/CCCS; Sherman Blosser – Women’s Business Center; Nancy Helton – United Bank; Raymond huff – IRS; Tyronnda Bethune – Mobile Housing Board; Shirley Sessions – Regions Bank; Carolyn Douglas – CFSA

Sherman Blosser, co chair of the South Alabama Asset Building Coalition (formerly the Alabama Asset Building Coalition – South Alabama Region) called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.

The first item addressed was to discuss changing the name of the coalition to better reflect who and where the coalition was in a simpler version.  There are potential opportunities for the coalition to strengthen its work and this slightly altered version would better identify the local coalition without changing its status and relationships with other entities.

Next the leadership team reviewed coalition leadership and noted changes that might need to be made.  Bob Jones, president of United Bank has served dedicatedly for the last 3 years and provided great leadership as the coalition was being founded and growing.  After discussion with him and other leadership team, it was determined Bob would stay engaged but turn the co chair  role over to Nancy Helton, who now serves as Community Affairs Officer for United Bank.  In addition, Patsy Herron of United Way of Southwest Alabama has taken the position of chair for the South Alabama Tax Preparation Coalition.  There are some other changes under consideration and an opportunity for new leaderships as the Coalition undertakes other projects.

The leadership team examined goals for 2012.  Each of the components was discussed and a sense of the priorities for this year was noted.  The three main areas the Coalition will focus on are VITA/EITC, financial education, and Bank On South Alabama.  

Patsy Herron and Raymond Huff reported that the 2012 tax season is under way. With a strong team and a coordinated marketing plan, they expect a record tax season.  Patsy Herron reported that United Way if Southwest Alabama (UWSA) received a grant that allows them to do a public relations campaign for this seasons filings. (See attachments of examples on pr materials.)  Patsy also reminded everyone of the importance of 211 in this process.  One of the key places that is a focus of the campaign are the WIC and SNAP sites.  You may check the United Way web site for more details.  UWSA is also working on a take away piece of educational information about the productive use of the refund received. Raymond Huff, SPEC with IRS, announced that their would be an opportunity for filers to purchase savings bonds again this year and thereby be eligible for Impact Alabama’s program where someone will take away $5000.00.  Raymond also noted that each site was responsible for setting its goal for the tax season.
An important goal for the coalition for the South Asset Coalition has been to examine the delivery of financial education in this region. Sandra Dunaway of Lifelines/CCCS report on a proposed training to address problems that are documented in the Managing Household Finances – Regional Survey commissioned by Lifelines/ CCCS and 

The Community Foundation of South Alabama from funding received as a sub grant from United Way of Central Alabama’s ARRA Strengthening Communities Fund. Inger Guiffrida, Financial Educator  and Asset Building  Consultant has submitted a proposal to provide training for financial education trainers, facilitators and coaches designed to address some of the critical needs identified in the proposal.  The training will provide information about serving the underserved markets more effectively provide techniques that better engage the clients/students more effectively.  This training will also be beneficial to experienced financial professionals to understand the topics needing to be addressed first and how to develop relevant illustrative examples for trainings.  The Community Foundation of South Alabama is committed to searching for funding to support this training and would encourage other South Alabama Asset Building Coalition (SAABC) members to offer support to bring this informative training to south Alabama.
The Bank On South Alabama initiative was introduced for discussion and the consensus of the group was the ask Shirley Sessions to seek information and clarification as to the status of the Bank on Alabama project.  Those present felt SAABC and the Bank On South Alabama steering committee needed to know where the state wide initiative stood before this regional initiative could determine how to proceed.

Carolyn Douglas reported that an email had been received from the Alabama Asset Building Coalition that each region of the state coalition would receive $1,800.00.  These funds would be sent to the lead organization in each region.  CFSA has accepted the responsibility as lead organization for this region since the inception of regional structure for the state organization.  CFSA would then would be responsible for organizing meetings bringing together members of the coalition.  As lead organization, CFSA would sign a memorandum on behalf of SAABC.  The leadership team discussed how to utilize the funds which will come in two distributions.  They determined that these funds would best be used to convene two meetings with the goal to connect the different organizations that engage in asset building especially targeting those rural counties.  The suggestion was to hold one in Atmore with a target for June and then one in the fall perhaps somewhere in Clarke County.  Carolyn will take the lead establishing a work group that organize, plan and implement these meetings.  The purposes for these meetings are to:

Develop connections that will strengthen organization to build capacity

Develop a collaborative base that will better meet needs.

The next meeting for the South Alabama Asset Building Coalition will be March 23 from 9-10:30 at The Community  Foundation of South Alabama.
